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United Nations @ Nations Unies

HEADQUARTERS » SIBGFE NEW YORK. NY 10017

TEL.T 1 (212) 963.1234 « FAN: | (212) 263 _4879

REFRKENCE! 13 June 2004

Dear Ms. Nolan,

Thank-you for your letter of 26 May seeking my views
on an issue relating to the Multilateral Fund. The
accounts of the United Nations, as well as those of the
United Nations Development Programme and those of the
United Nations Environment Programme (which I believe
include the accounts of the Multilateral Fund) are all
audited by the same Board of Auditors appointed by the
General Assembly.

The Board of Auditors according to the Financial
Regulations is completely independent and solely
responsible for the conduct of the audit. Neither the
secrelariat, nor the Executive Committee of the Fund can
request the Board to perform any particular or speclfic
examination.

It is not clear to me on what basis this discrepancy
has arisen, whether it is from audited financial reports
or whether it based on calculations made by the
Secretariat. Be that as it may a discrepancy of 7.02% is
in my view immaterial and insignificant and does -ot
warrant further examination.

The Financial Regulations do not prescribe the length
of time for which records are kept. The retention schedule
for financial records which is determined by the
Secretariat prevides that most of the records are
destroyed after five years. Financial statements are
retained permanently.

Ma. Maria Nolan

Chief Officer

Multilateral fund for the Tmplementation
of the Montreal Protccol

Montreal



UNITED NATIONS & NATIONS UNIES

T note that the issue of the startup cost goes back to
1991. I do not know of any Organization that would have
records that go back that far in time.

T hope this answers your gueries.

Yours sincerely,

Jean—Jierre Halbwachs
AssiStant Secretary-General
Controllier
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